
We hope you have all had a restful half term and are looking forward
to welcoming in the cooler winter months!
After a busy and long first half term of the academic year, we would
like to take this opportunity to publicly thank what is the most incredible
staff team - #TeamMarine. The first half term of the academic year is
always one of the most challenging but also the most fun too! We think
you will agree that every member of our team goes above and
beyond to make sure our children are happy and learning. This was
showcased during the recent Ted Wragg Awards evening where we
got to witness staff, children and communities being recognised for
their endeavours, as well as some children taking part in the collective
Ted Wragg Choir which brought us to tears! 
We have been thrilled that Marine Academy Primary has featured in
the local news this month for the achievement of our ‘Gilt Primary
Science Quality Mark’ and also to showcase our visit from the Children’s
Commissioner for England, Dame Rachel de Souza. Our children, along
with others from our family of Ted Wragg schools and beyond, were
able to share their views on education and issues that children are
currently facing, playing a vital part in influencing their future. We are
incredibly proud of them.
As new Co-Headteachers it has been an absolute privilege to spend
every day with inspirational colleagues and our wonderful community.
Some of our favourite moments during October were during drop-off in
the morning and seeing the children arrive with big smiles on their
faces, and saying good morning to all of you. We are really delighted
that we have been able to offer such a huge range of extra-curricular
activities this Autumn Term, alongside curriculum enrichment
experiences for every year group. These have ranged from Year 1
visiting Dinosaur World and Year 2 visiting Morwellham Quay, to Year 4
having weekly enrichment sessions from Babcock engineers and Argyle
Sports outreach. These are a brilliant way to further children’s learning
and provides them with hands-on experiences to complete their
learning.
We look forward to welcoming families in to school this term for our
Children’s Progress Meetings, as well as informing you about our
Christmas dates for the diary. This will include Christmas Lunch,
Christmas Jumper Day, Carol Concerts, Reception Nativity and Pre-
School and Nursery Christmas events. 
Yours sincerely,
Mrs. Georgina Reid and Mrs. Nicola Keeler
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Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,



Thursday 2nd November - First day of Term 2. Extra-Curricular Clubs begin again

Friday 3rd November - Day of the Dead: children can wear Halloween mufti

Tuesday 7th November - Year 4 trip to watch ‘Epic Tails’

Wednesday 8th November - Reception trip to watch ‘Paw Patrol: The Mighty Movie’

and Year 5 trip to watch ‘The Railway Children’

Wednesday 8th November - Conversation Cafe: Speech & Language skills including

Makaton

Monday 13th to Friday 17th November - World Nursery Rhyme Week: Visit

www.worldnurseryrhymeweek.com if you would like to take part at home.

Tuesday 14th November - Stay and Play sessions for new Turtles Class children

Friday 17th November - Children in Need

Monday 20th to Thursday 23rd November - Year 5 Bikeability

Tuesday 21st to Thursday 23rd November - Year 3 Bikeability 

Tuesday 21st November - Year 6 Geography Field Trip to Slapton Ley

Friday 24th November - Year 2 trip to watch ‘The Red Turtle’

Tuesday 28th November - Year 4 trip to Plymouth City Centre to carry out Human

Migration survey

Wednesday 6th December - Conversation Cafe: Tricky eating habits

Friday 8th December - Christmas Jumper Day

Monday 11th December - Carol Concert for half of the school

Tuesday 12th December - Reception Nativity performance for RHR families

Wednesday 13th December - Carol Concert for other half of the school and whole-

school Christmas lunch

Thursday 14th December - Reception Nativity performance for RTG families 

Friday 15th December - Last day of Term 2: School closes for all children at 1pm

More information regarding trips and Christmas events will be sent out soon.

This year’s and next year’s term dates can be found on our website here:
https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates

DATES FOR YOUR

Diary

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates


Monday 13th November - Puffins Class and Class 6DK 

Tuesday 14th November - Penguins Class and Class 6VH 

Wednesday 15th November - Class 1SA and Class 5NG 

Thursday 16th November - Class RTG and Class 5JU 

Friday 17th November - Class 1CW and Class 3CC 

Monday 20th November - Class RHR and Class 4LI 

Tuesday 21st November - Class 3CW and Class 4DS

Wednesday 22nd November - Class 2NH

Thursday 23rd November - Class 2AW

Friday 24th November - Turtles Class

Please see the letter sent out on Friday 3rd November to find out how to book.

We look forward to seeing you all!

Pupil Progress 
Meetings Dates

We hope you’re all enjoying completing your 38 Things!
Remember to send us any photos to share on our

Facebook page, showing what you have been up to. 
 

Your child can bring their book in to show their class
teacher, and their friends, how they are getting on and
so that an adult can sign off each completed ‘thing’.



YEAR GROUP NEWS

During October, Turtle Class continued our topic, ‘The
Wheels on the Bus’, by trying to cheer up the babies
on the bus by giving them a bubble bath, and finding
hidden buses in shredded paper and then counting
them. We have also enjoyed visiting the school library
and having Taekwondo with Gary. 
We all really enjoyed our topic, but we are very excited
to start our new topic this week ‘I Can Sing a Rainbow’,
and our new book ‘Wow! Said the Owl’.

Children’s learning wows their teachers
Turtles

The Pre-School children have loved their topic, 'How do I feel?';
they have made lots of new friends who they complete great
learning with. The children have enjoyed listening and retelling
all the stories we have used throughout last term. In Themed
Learning, we have produced some fantastic Elmers using milk
bottles, they have painted a self-portrait and enjoyed sharing
their emotions using the playdough! The children are excited
about their next topic, 'Who can help us?' where they will learn
about all the different people who help us and may even have a
visitor or two! Thank you to those parents who have activated
their Tapestry account, it has been great to see the lovely
observations that parents have been adding. Please continue to
add any achievements or amazing learning at home to your
child's account. If you are experiencing any issues logging in,
then please see Mrs Brenton or Miss Stephens who will be
happy to help you. 

The Reception team
were blown away by
the children’s brilliant
learning last term.
Their Phonics learning
has progressed
amazingly and we are
now reading tricky
words (words that
can't be sounded out) 

Pre-School

Reception

We are also looking forward to welcoming more new
children this week and we hope that they are as
excited as we are. They are going to have a lot of fun
with their new friends going on ‘Welly Walks’, taking 
part in lots of singing of
Nursery Rhymes, enjoying
‘Dough Disco’ and much
more exciting learning!
This is a busy but exciting
term for Turtle Class as we
celebrate many fun
events, and we look
forward to sharing these
with you via our school
Facebook page and your
child’s Tapestry account.

and have even been reading words by
themselves! During our Maths learning,
we have been focusing on number
recognition, number formation and
subitising! Subitising gives the children a
superpower so that they don't even need
to count how many objects there are,
they know just by looking at them! We
are so excited for our next topic which is
‘'Festivals of Light’. This will involve
learning about a range of different
festivals including, Diwali, Halloween and
Christmas! We hope you have all had a
wonderful break and we look forward to
the term ahead!
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Year 1 had such an exciting time this month! We have had a visitor from
'Janner Jurassic', the dinosaur expert who taught us even more about
dinosaurs than we knew before. We were even able to take a close look
at real dinosaur fossils and ask lots of questions! This set us up perfectly
for our amazing visit to Dinosaur World in Torquay! The children were
able to extend their already fantastic knowledge, and even have some
fun hunting for fossils and taking photos with dinosaurs - we had so
much fun! As well as this, we have also done some wonderful things in
the classroom. Year 1 produced unbelievable History ‘essays’ to close
our topic. They also created amazing final writes in English. All of the
adults in Year 1 were blown away by the children's Phonics knowledge,
after completing their Phonics assessment. Overall, the children have
settled into Year 1 amazingly, and we cannot wait for an exciting Term 2.
We hope you all had a fun, relaxing half term!

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 3 have had an amazing month! They have worked
incredibly hard and deserved a well-earned rest over the
October half term. 
The children have been so enthusiastic about Prehistoric
Britain, learning extensive amounts about how Stone Age
people lived and the developments into the Bronze Age.
These children (and adults) were delighted to visit Kents
Cavern, where they were engrossed by the ancient caves and
the handling of original artefacts. We loved hearing about the
Victorian archaeologist, William Pengelly, which let us
combine our prior knowledge of our favourite history topic
from Year 2, ‘Vile Victorians’. We learnt how most of the caves
were excavated by a donkey called Topsy! 

Year 2

Year 1
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All of the Year 2 team have
been really impressed by how
well the children have adjusted
into the increased expectations
and independence required in
Year 2. 
In Maths, the children have
been building upon their Year 1
knowledge around the place
value of numbers. They are
beginning to show real
confidence when using
resources independently to
prove answers and support
their own learning. 
In English, the children
innovated a recount of 'My Day
at the Zoo', using the day out to
Morwellham Quay, which was
linked to our History topic this
term, 'Vile Victorians'. This was
an incredible opportunity to be
transported back in time, the
children were impeccably well
behaved and blew us all away
with their knowledge retrieval.
We are looking forward to a
happy, busy and successful
time next term. Thank you so
much for your continued
support. 

Year 3

 The children love their 1-hour
session every Monday and they
cannot believe how much they
have improved already in just
one month! They genuinely
have really impressed us. The
Year 3 adults continue to be
impressed with the number of
children quizzing in school and
at home. We would like to
remind parents that children's
reading at home must be
logged on to BoomReader
using the login inside of Home
Learning books, thank you.

As well as fantastic History learning, the children have
developed the basic skills of playing the violin. Miss Watson
and Mr Cuzner love hearing how many songs the children can
create out of a D and G note!



This month, Year 4 have really
immersed themselves in their
learning! In English, they explored
the text, ‘What a Waste’; an
information text about
environmental issues. While
investigating the text, the children
practised using subordinating
conjunctions and adverbials,
before planning their own
information texts. 
In Maths, the children practised
their place value skills; sorting
numbers in ascending and
descending order, and rounding
numbers to the nearest 1000. The
children then moved onto their
new topic of addition and
subtraction, which they began
with adding 4-digit numbers, using
column addition. 
In History, the children completed
their Roman Britain topic, learning
about how the Romans conquered
Britain and the influences the
Romans brought with them that
we still live with today. 
In Science, Year 4 learnt about
Sound, including amplitude,
decibels and why it is important to
protect our ears from loud noises!
They also learnt how scientists
design objects for the desired
acoustic effect and completed
their learning by creating their
own string telephones to
demonstrate how sound travels! 
The highlights of the month were
our weekly visits from Plymouth
Argyle and Babcock, where Year 4
took part in physical and
classroom-based sessions
learning about teamwork, the
effective use of communication,
resilience and money
management, together with fun
STEM based activities. Well done
on your commitment and
resilience in all your learning last
month Year 4! 

YEAR GROUP NEWS

Year 5 have continued to adapt well to the demands of Upper
Key Stage Two with plenty of personal pride shown towards
their learning and increasingly mature choices displayed. In
English, the children have used advanced language
techniques and widened their understanding of non-fiction
organisational features to write explanation texts about
Benin Kingdom effectively. In Maths, the children have been
practising their use of formal written methods for addition
and subtraction before solving word problems. In History, the
children have enjoyed learning more about the West African
civilisation, 'The Benin Kingdom'. They have learnt about the
reasons for the success of the empire and the way in which
Britain was involved in the kingdom's decline in power. They
have even debated whether cultural artefacts should remain
in the country where they were produced or be placed in
museums within countries overseas! In Art, Year 5 have
followed up their lovely tile designs by creating fantastic clay
pieces that resemble Benin bronzes. 

October has been a fabulous month for Year 6, as they
concluded their first topic of learning. At the start of the
month, both classes visited the Tamar Visitor Centre, where
they learnt about the work of Isambard Kingdom Brunel, who
designed the Royal Albert Bridge that is still used today,
enriching their current topic knowledge. The children
displayed their excellent knowledge of the History based
topic, 'Industrial Revolution', by producing informative and
high-quality essays. In addition, over the course of the term,
Year 6 have explored the work of the artist, L. S. Lowry,
including the colour palettes he used within his pieces of art,
which represent the Industrial Revolution. For their own
pieces of art, the children first created a background, using
watercolours, before drawing their own buildings, including
the many factories and chimneys that covered the skyline.
The Year 6 team are incredibly proud of their learning so far
and are looking forward to another great term!

Year 6

Year 4
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Year 5

In Science, the children
have extended their
learning about mixtures,
categorising substances as
soluble or insoluble and
considering the scientific
processes involved in
separation. Well done Year
5 for an excellent first term
of this year! 



Recommended 

Reads from...
We love hearing about books that you love to read at home! Please share with us any of your

recommended children’s books, or let us know if you read any of the books shown here, by
emailing primary@marineacademy.org.uk or messaging us through our Facebook page.



Recommend a Recipe
We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in

a picture of you eating the recipe with your families or a food
review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk. 



At Clip ‘n Climb Plymouth, we passionately share an ethos around inclusion for all,
supporting groups and individuals to challenge themselves, and promoting healthy

lifestyle activities. We try and support as many people as possible climbing through our
regular events, work with charities and groups, and through 1:1 activities.

Every Sunday at 10:00am and every Wednesday at 9:30am during school holidays,
Clip ‘n Climb Plymouth run a SEN session for those climbers with special educational

needs. We provide a calm environment for all members of the family to climb. We turn
the music right down if needed, and there are plenty of instructors to help. We also

restrict numbers in this session.
Sessions are £8.00 per climber, and your place can be booked in advance through our

booking site.

SEN
Sessions

SPORTING EVENTS AROUND THE WORLD THIS TERM
Women’s Handball World Cup

Cricket ODI World Cup
Euro 2024 Qualifiers

Tennis Davis Cup 
Formula One Grand Prix - Brazil, Las Vegas and Abu Dhabi

https://booking.plymouth.clipnclimb.co.uk/?cnc_source=Direct_PlymouthSite
tel:info@clipnclimbplymouth.co.uk?cnc_source=Direct_PlymouthSite


Online Safety
This month, we will continue to share advice and practical

strategies to support your child to be safe online and to ensure
that using the internet is a positive experience for them.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr

Druce.

Throughout the first term, e-safety has featured prominently within the children's
Computing units. The tips shown below are memorable ways of ensuring they have a

positive online experience.

By following this link, your child can develop their awareness and understanding of
suitable responses to a wide range of challenging scenarios that may be encountered

online. It is portrayed through an online world and is highly recommended:
https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/interland

https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/interland








Only 
Let Adults 

Handle Fireworks
It is illegal to carry fireworks 
in public if you are under 18 
years old! Let an adult do 

the carrying. 

Bonfire Bonfire 
Night Night 
Safety Safety 
TipsTips

Stand Well 
Away

Flames and sparks 
from a bonfire can be 
unpredictable, so stay 

well back to avoid 
being burned.

Wear Gloves 
When Holding 

a Sparkler
Sparklers can heat up to 1600°C, 
so make sure you are wearing 
gloves. When a sparkler goes 

out, give it to an adult 
to put in a bucket of 

water to cool. 

If a firework is lit but doesn’t seem to be 

going off,  do notdo not  go near it as it may still 

explode.

Never Return to a Lit F
irework

Never Return to a Lit F
irework

Never 
Play With or 

Throw Fireworks
Allow grown-ups to position 

fireworks safely, pointing 
away from people, trees 
and buildings to avoid 

any accidents.

Fire
works ca

n be ve
ry distre

ssin
g for 

pets, 
so m

ake 

sure th
ey are in

side with windows clo
sed and 

curtains drawn to m
uffle 

the lou
d noise

s.

Keep 
Pets 

Indo
ors

Keep 
Pets 

Indo
ors





https://www.premier-education.com/holiday-camps/




                If you do this with your child,
please do send us a photo to

primary@marineacademy.org.uk.





https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/cost-living-plan
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/financial-help-and-advice
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-energy-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/free-things-do-plymouth
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-food-costs
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/household-support-fund-0
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/help-families
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/mental-health-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/housing-costs-bills-and-homelessness-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/employment-and-skills-support
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/welcoming-spaces
https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/guidance-employers

